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SUBJECT
PROPOSED ORDINANCE 2009-0182, amending King County Code to allow the Board of Health to provide the Department of Public Health with administrative fee-setting authority.  This item is ready for action.
BACKGROUND
Washington State Law (RCW 70.05.060) requires local Boards of Health to establish fees for health-related licenses and permits, such as restaurant permits.  At the February 2009 meeting of the Board of Health, the Board adopted Rule & Regulation 09-01, relating to fees for environmental health services.  R&R 09-01 establishes fee schedules for 2009, 2010, and 2011 which increase five percent annually.
R&R 09-01 also allows for the Director of Public Health Seattle-King County to set fees at a lower than five percent increase in 2010 and 2011 in order to ensure that the fees do not exceed the cost of providing services, as required by State law.  During analysis of the R&R, legal counsel identified the need for King County Code (KCC) to be revised to allow administrative fee-setting authority to be granted to the Department by Board of Health regulation.  Currently, KCC provides for administrative fee setting authority to be granted only by County ordinance.  
ANALYSIS

Section 2.99.030 of King County Code establishes policies governing the establishment of fees.  Among other provisions, Subsection G of this section allows executive departments to establish fees, if administrative fee-setting authority is granted to them by County ordinance.  Proposed Ordinance 2009-0182 would amend subsection G to allow administrative fee-setting authority for the Department of Public Health to also be granted through Board of Health rule and regulation.  The proposed ordinance was introduced by all three County Councilmembers who serve on the Board of Health.
Under current Board rules and regulations, the effect of this amendment to KCC would be to allow the Director of the Department of Public Health to set fees at lower rates than established by the Board for 2010 and 2011.  If the cost of providing service rises at a lower than five percent rate, the Director would establish lower fees.  This would ensure that fees do not exceed the cost of providing services, as required by State law. 

At its April 16th meeting, the Board is scheduled to act on a rule and regulation that would require the Director of the Department of Public Health to notify the Board of any administrative fee-setting and to post the fees on the Internet.    
REASONABLENESS

Adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2009-0182 would constitute a reasonable budget and policy decision.  Should the Committee give a “do pass” recommendation on the proposed ordinance, staff suggest that it be expedited to the Council’s April 13th meeting so that final action may be taken prior to the Board of Health’s April 16th meeting.  
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